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June 13, 2018 
 
Dr. Yu-Lung Lo 
Department of Mechanical Engineering,  
National Cheng Kung University 
No. 1, Daxue Road, East area 
Tainan, Taiwan 70101 
 
 
Email: loyl@mail.ncku.edu.tw 
 
 
 
Dear Dr. Lo, 
 
On behalf of SEM, I have the honor of informing you that the Executive Board has affirmed the 
nomination of the SEM Fellows Committee, confirming your election to the grade of FELLOW in 
the Society for Experimental Mechanics.  Designation as an SEM Fellow is reserved to a select 
group of individuals that have made notable contributions to the Society and to the field of 
Experimental Mechanics.  You should take pride in the fact that you were nominated for the 
Fellow grade by these same individuals. In your case you are being cited for “significant 
contributions in experimental mechanics aspects of opto-electric systems, precision 
manufacturing, biophotonics and biotissue-stress science.” 
 
I hope you will be able to attend the All-Society luncheon on Wednesday, June 5, at the 2019 
SEM Annual Conference and Exposition on Experimental and Applied Mechanics in Reno, 
Nevada.  During the luncheon, our President, Wendy Crone, will have the privilege of presenting 
to you the SEM Fellows award.  In this regard, the SEM staff will be in contact with you regarding 
information for the Awards Booklet, website and luncheon planning. 
 
Once again, on behalf of the Society for Experimental Mechanics, I want to extend my warmest 
congratulations and I look forward to seeing you in Reno. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kristin B. Zimmerman, PhD 
Executive Director 
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